
Happy New Year!   

There seems to be a theme to my last few newsletter messages - uncertainty!  As 
I write this, we are expecting and looking forward to having high school students 
return to classes on Monday January 11th.  I will tell you we are very pleased 
with how diligent the students have been for logging into their classroom on 
time and staying involved.  The attendance has been excellent and when I last 
spoke with the staff they were covering the curriculum according to their long 
range plans.  Still, the school is empty and having students back in the building 
and interacting within a class is much preferred.  If there are any changes due to 
AHS updates, I will send information out as soon as we have direction from our 
Central Office.   

We do have another change that will affect students as we wind down the  
semester.  To make up for some of the changes to online classes, the division is 
asking schools to restructure our “final exam” week.  This year, we will not have 
a formal exam week; students will continue with their classes and final exams will 
be written during class time.  We have a tentative plan to have students write 
their final exams on the days they have their “double” class.  The reasoning for 
this is so students will not have to write more than one final exam per day.  Each 
teacher will be discussing the final exam with their students in the upcoming 
weeks.  I do not have specific details for the complementary courses in the last 
few days of classes; some may need the time to finish up their classes and some 
may allow students a “study” block to prepare for their core class final exam.  
There will be no classes on January 28th and 29th as those will be organizational 
days to get semester 1 marks submitted to Alberta Learning and get prepared for 
semester two. 

 
 

Garth Dagg 
Principal 
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 Our commitment to health and wellness 
 
In Chinook’s Edge, we know that supporting a healthy environment in our schools will  
positively impact the achievement and social emotional well-being of our students and staff. 
The global situation shows us that now, more than ever, our division’s focus on wellness 
will ensure our students remain engaged and ready to learn, even as our circumstances 
change and evolve. 
 
Our division has a long-held priority of caring relationships at every level. Relationships 
Matter in Chinook’s Edge, and we can draw on that foundation in the coming months to 
support a sharp focus on our divisional goals that will continue to set our students up for 
success: Literacy, Academic Excellence, Career Connections, and Social Emotional  
Well-being. 
 
On behalf of the Board of Trustees and our Central Office Leadership Team, I wish  
everyone in our Chinook’s Edge school communities a happy and healthy new year. 
 
 
Kurt Sacher,  
Superintendent 
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Ready, Set, Go! Welcome to Online Kindergarten Registration! 
 

Chinook’s Edge will be accepting Online Kindergarten Registrations on January 11, 2021 for 
the 2021-2022 school year. Please visit our website at www.cesd73.ca for Kindergarten  
information!  

For Trustee updates and to read the latest Board eNews, please visit our website.  

http://www.cesd73.ca
https://www.cesd73.ca/Trustees%20at%20work%20for%20students.php


Wellness News 
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Looking Ahead 

Semester 2 Begins February 1 

Winter Break—No Classes February 13—21 

Family Day February 15 

Teacher’s Convention February 18 & 19 

February  Dates to Remember 

Library Reminder 

Reminder to all students that all library books are to be 
returned by J anuary  18,  2021  

Textbooks are to be returned after the end of  each class. 

DHS Band News 

BAND SOCIETY MEETING 

The next meeting of the DHS Band Society will be Wednesday 
January 13th at 7 PM .  Please email Mr. Wassmer 
kwassmer@cesd73.ca for a Zoom Meeting link. 

GRAD 2021 

Grad 2021 Photos with Northern Lights Photography  
will be over two weekends 

January 30-31, 2021  
February  6-7, 2021  

 
 Mrs. Morgan will start booking sitting times in January.  

Yearbook 

2020/2021 DHS Yearbook 
Make sure that you purchase your optional  

personalized 2021 Yearbook.  All orders can be place 
through the online school fees payment  program. 



 
February 2021 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

31 
1 First Day of 
Semester 2 

2 3 4 5 
6 Grad 2021 
Photo Session 

7 Grad 2021 

Photo Session 
8 9 

10 Virtual Band 
Mtg 7 pm 

11 12 13 

14 
15 Family Day 

No Classes 
16 Winter Break 

No Classes 
17 Winter Break 

No Classes 
18 Winter Break 

No Classes 
19 Winter Break 

No Classes 
20 

21 

28 
22 23 24 25 26 27 

 
January 2021 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 
4 Online Classes 

Resume 
5 Online Classes  6 Online Classes  7 Online Classes  8 Online Classes  9 

10 
11 Students 
Return to In 

Person Classes 
12  

13 Virtual Band 
Mtg 7pm 

14 15 16 

17 18 19 20  21  22  23 

24 

25  26  
27 Last Day of 

Semester 1 
28 Organization 
Day No Classes 

29 Organization 
Day No Classes 

30 Grad 2021 
Photo Session  

31 
Grad 

2021 Photos 


